
 

 
 
 
August 1, 2024 
 
Dear Local Government Partners: 
 
Oregon Psilocybin Services (OPS) is writing to offer a reminder of the framework and 
requirements for adopting ordinances that prohibit establishment of psilocybin businesses. Under 
ORS 475A, local governments may adopt ordinances that prohibit service centers and 
manufacturers from operating within their local jurisdictions. Ordinances must be approved by 
voters at the next statewide general election. When a local government adopts an ordinance, they 
are required to provide a copy of the adopted ordinance to Oregon Psilocybin Services under ORS 
475A.538. Ordinances can be sent to the OPS general email address: 
OHA.Psilocybin@oha.oregon.gov.  
 
When local governments adopt ordinances as described above, OPS compiles the ordinances and 
lists them on a Local Ordinance Spreadsheet posted on our website. If your jurisdiction has 
adopted an ordinance that has since expired or been revoked, please notify OPS so the ordinance 
may be removed from this listing. Alternatively, if your jurisdiction has adopted an ordinance that 
is not included in the listing, please provide a copy of the ordinance.  
 
Thank you for consideration and please feel free to contact OPS at the e-mail listed above if you 
have any questions.  
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Angie Allbee, MPA 
Section Manager 
Oregon Psilocybin Services  
Oregon Health Authority 
Public Health Division 
Center for Health Protection 
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